
first time Weekend Direc-
tor who also managed to 
bring half of Madison with 
her to her weekend.  

Finally, and most im-
portantly, thanks to all of 
you new and returning 
campers who came to 
weekends and this summer. 
It is you who make make 
AMUUSE the great organi-
zation it is. I hope to see 
you at a weekend or a full 
length summer week. If you 
have been gone awhile, 
please join us again. We 
miss you! 

Iõll hold you in my heart 
until we meet again. 

Hugs,                           

Gwen 

I think that this is the best 
time of the year. It is warm, 
but not too warm; it is sun-
ny; kids are in school, so 
there is less traffic when I 
want to go places. I also like 
to hear the crickets and the 
crunch of leaves when I take 
a walk. It is peaceful. 

It was a good summer at 
camp. Both camps were at 
Kettunen and we had the 
bigger building Mawby, for 
August. It had a very work-
able two level hospitality 
space. July campers discov-
ered the sauna and managed 
to fit 7 people is a teeny 
space. In August, the camp-
fire was in its new location 
on the beach area, the grass 
was growing in nicely and  

there were lots of chairs to 
relax in. The loons ap-
peared for both camps.  

Camp hosted new activities 
like a Texas Holdem Tour-
nament, A Viennese Ball 
with a wine and cheese tast-
ing, and Karaoke. Thanks to 
both Dave Lever and Rosie 
Beymer for directing, Susan 
Batchelor for first time as 
Associate Director, Barb 
Kuntz for first time as DJ, 
and Mike Metregar for re-
turning after many years as 
DJ, and Ken Butch and John 
Faitel for first time being 
Morning Group leaders. 
We couldnõt manage with-
out people stepping up into 
these jobs. Big thanks also 
go to Jeanne Koranda as 

L ETTER  FROM  YOUR  PRESIDENT ... 

AMUUSE B OARD  M EETING   

This year the Board will 
have its meetings following 
our Halloween Week-
end at Tower Hill. The 
final meeting of the 2014 
Board will begin at 10:00 
AM following the closing of 
the weekend. This meeting 
reviews the camp year and 
makes recommendations to 
the incoming Board. The 
Annual Meeting will follow 
that  either right before or 
after lunch. Although all 
meetings are open to all 

members of AMUUSE, at 
this meeting there is time 
allotted to anyone who 
wishes to speak. New mem-
bers to the Board will be 
installed.             
 
 After a break, the first 
meeting of the 2015 Board 
will be held. At this meet-
ing the budget for the 2015 
camp season will be adopt-
ed and camp directors for 
2015 will be selected. Dis-
cussions will also be held on 

changes to by- laws, the 
number and locations of 
camps and weekends, pub-
licity, updating the Direc-
torõs Manual and other rec-
ommendations of the 2014 
Board. If you wish to stay 
for the meeting and have 
lunch, you will need to no-
tify Sharon Spencer NO 
LATER THAN one week   
before the weekend and pay 
a fee of $9.00. 847-816-
3356 ssamuuse@aol.com 
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SPECIAL  POINTS  OF 

INTEREST : 

¶ Fall Weekend Oct.31
-Nov.2 Tower Hill 

¶ Board Meeting Nov.2-3 
Tower Hill 

¶ Cruise 

¶ April Weekend Camp 
Edwards E.Troy WI April 

¶ May Weekend Yellow 
Springs, OH May 

¶ July 12-18 WeekVaca-
tion Kettunen 

¶ August 30-Sept. 5 Week 
Vacation Kettunen 
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¸ŜǇΣ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ƭƛƪŜ ƪƛŘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƻƻ ƳǳŎƘ ǝƳŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŀƴŘǎΗ όhƭŘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƻƻ ƳǳŎƘ ǝƳŜ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ƘŀƴŘǎΣ ǎŀƳŜ 

ǘƘƛƴƎΗύ 

/ƭŀǳŘŜǧŜϥǎ ǇƭŀƴŜ ŘƛŘƴϥǘ ƭŜŀǾŜ ǝƭƭ тǇƳ ǎƻ ƻũ ǿŜ ǿŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ŀ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ƻƭϥ {ŀǳƎΦ ²Ŝ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŘǊƛǾŜ ƛƴΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘϥǎ 

ōŀǊǊƛŎŀŘŜŘΣ Ǉƭǳǎ ǇƻƭƛŎŜ ǿŜǊŜ ƎǳŀǊŘƛƴƎ ƛǘΗ όL ƛƳŀƎƛƴŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ǳǎ ŎǳǊƛƻǳǎ ƻƭ ϥ ŎŀƳǇŜǊǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘΦύ ²Ŝ ŎŀƳŜ 

ƛƴ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ hǾŀƭ ōŜŀŎƘ ŀƴŘ ŘǊŜŘƎŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƻŘǎ ōȅ ŦƻƻǘΣ ōǳǘ ǎƛƴŎŜ ƴƻǘƘƛƴƎ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊΣ ǿŜ ƘŜŀŘŜŘ 

Řƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀŎƘ ǝƭƭ ǿŜ ǎǇƻǧŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƻƭϥ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀƛǊǎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ƻƴƭȅ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ р ƻǊ с ǎǘŀƛǊǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǊŜπ

ƳƻǾŜŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘΣ όLϥƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻǳǘύ ǎƻ ǿŜ ŎƭƛƳōŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƴŘ ŘǳƴŜǎ όǉǳƛǘŜ ŀ ŦŜŀǘ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ƻƭŘƛŜǎΦύ 

¸ŜǎΣ ǿŜ ŘƛŘ Ǉŀǎǎ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ bh ¢w9{t!{{LbD ǎƛƎƴǎΣ ōǳǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ƪŜǇǘ ƎƻƛƴƎΦ όbƻ Řƻǳōǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ƻƴŜǎ ǇǊƻǿƭƛƴƎ 

ŀǊƻǳƴŘύ 9ǾŜǊȅǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ǿŀƭƪŜŘ  ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀŘ  ǇƭŀƴǘŜŘ ƎǊŀǎǎ ǿƛǘƘ Ƙŀȅ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǩƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƻǇΦ 

9ǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǊƻǇŜŘΣ ǎŜŎǝƻƴŜŘ ƻũΣ ŦŜƴŎŜŘΦ 

²Ŝ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǎǝƭƭ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜΣ ōǳǘ Ŏŀōƛƴǎ ŀǊŜ ƎƻƴŜΣ ōƻŀǊŘǿŀƭƪǎ ŀǊŜ ƎƻƴŜΣ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎǎ ŀǊŜ ƎƻƴŜΦ 

²Ƙŀǘ ǊŜƳŀƛƴǎ ƛǎ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ƘƛƭƭȅΣ ǎŀƴŘȅ ǘŜǊǊŀƛƴΦ  Lǘ ƭƻƻƪǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǎǘŜŜǇ Ƙƛƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜŜǇ ǾŀƭƭŜȅǎΤ ȅƻǳϥƭƭ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ Ŏŀōπ

ƛƴǎ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƻƴ ǎǝƭǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎǊŀŎƪŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŎǊƻƻƪŜŘ ǎƛŘŜǿŀƭƪ ƛǎ ǎǝƭƭ ǘƘŜǊŜΣ ōǳǘ ƴƻ ƘŀƴŘ ǊŀƛƭǎΣ Ƨǳǎǘ ǘƘŜ ŘǊƻǇ ƻũǎ 

όǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊΦΦΦΚύ ¢ƘŜ ƘǳƎŜ ǘǊŜŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƛŘŜǿŀƭƪ ŀƴŘ ǇƻǊŎƘ ƻŦ YŀǘƘŜ ϧ {ƘŀǊƻƴϥǎ Ŏŀōƛƴ ƛǎ ǎǝƭƭ ǘƘŜǊŜΦ 

²Ŝ ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ ƅƻƻǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘƛƴƛƴƎ Ƙŀƭƭ όƴƻ ƳŀǎǎŀƎŜ ǘŀōƭŜǎΦΦΦƘŀƘŀύΣ ǘƘŜ ŎǊƻƻƪŜŘ ǎǘŀƛǊǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ Řƻǿƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

ŎǊŀƊ ǊƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ ƅƻƻǊ ŦƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŎǊŀƊ ǊƻƻƳΦ 

¢ƘŜ ŎƛǊŎƭŜ ŘǊƛǾŜ ƛǎ ǎǝƭƭ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘΦ  aƻǎǘƭȅ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƭƻƻƪǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǎǘŜŜǇ ƘƛƭƭǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘŜŜǇ ǾŀƭƭŜȅǎΦΦΦƴƻǘ ƻƴŜ ōƛǘ ƻŦ ƅŀǘ ƭŀƴŘΦ 

¢ƘŜ ǊƻŀŘǎ ƭƻƻƪ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǎǝƭƭ ōŜƛƴƎ ǳǎŜŘΦ 

Lǘ ǿŀǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ Ŧǳƴ ǎƴŜŀƪƛƴƎ ƛƴΦΦΦΦǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘŜŘ ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴϥǘ ƎŜǘ ŎŀǳƎƘǘΗ 5ƻƴϥǘ ŜǾŜƴ ǘŜƭƭ ƳŜ ǘƘŜ ŬƴŜΗ  

/ƻǳƭŘ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƻǊŜ Ŧǳƴ ǘƘŀƴ /ƭŀǳŘŜǧŜ ŀƴŘ ƳŜΚ  ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ōƭŀǎǘΗ 

 

B&E AT  SAUGATUCK ?  BY  D ONNA  D AVIS  

A HOY , MATIE  

and long walks on the beach. 
Weõll be stopping for a day in 
Jamaica, Grand Cayman, and 
Cozumel.  

Check the internet:  NCL/
Epic for an overview of the 
ship, highlights, entertain-
ment, dining, deck plans, and 
reviews.  

Check with your friends!  
Many are already coming!  

We have 32 friends already 
booked! 

For a limited time the cost is 
just  $579.00 (plus $117. tax) 
for an inside cabin!  

So donõt hesitate, call  
Donna Davis today for de-
tails!  708-756-4200. 

What are you doing for win-
ter fun? Shoveling snow?  Oh 
NO!   

Join your AMUUSE friends in 
the sunny Caribbean going on 
a cruise January 18-25 for 7 
days of fun in the sun!  Just 
about everything you can 
think of is included: dancing, 
exercising, games, fine dining 
with several desserts, brunch, 

PAGE 2 AMUUSE NEWS 

Friends  sailing off to 
the Caribbean.  

Picture yourself here 
next year! 



Recently I was walking in 
town when I heard racing 
footsteps behind me.  It was 
Raoul, smiling from ear to 
ear!  I was surprised & de-
lighted to see him, hugging, 
laughing, talkingéjust like 
old times!  Raoul said he rec-

ognized my van!  He may not 
remember every day, but he 
still has good days. Raoul was 
a good friend and he was such 
a BIG part of camp. He hasnõt 
been to camp in a while, but 
arenõt we still his friends?  I 
think we all like to be re-
membered for our good 
deeds.  Donõt we? 

Did you enjoy his guitar mu-
sic as he encouraged you to 
sing alongé.drop a note & 
tell him you miss it. 

Following the camp theme, 
did you help him build card-
board scenery élet him 
know you remember. 

There was standing room 
only as we squeezed in for 
his porch party. I think you 
were there.  

Did you receive one of his 
famous haircuts? Perhaps 
you were always in his  mas-
sage chair?    Surely you dug 
through that big box of cos-
tumes on the porch.  What 
did you wear? 

What was special about Ra-
oul that you remember? 

It saddens me to think about 
Jerry Kaup who slipped 
away while we were sleep-
ing.  We still have opportu-

T HOSE W ERE T HE  D AYS  BY  D ONNA  D AVIS  

THE DANCE POLICE BY  T HE  D ANCE  POLICE  

   It has been quite a while since Policeman Raoul walked around the dining hall distributing tickets to those not wearing name 
tags, and it has become evident that our behavior at camp has been slipping ever since. The Dance Police have observed certain 
actions and have been issuing citations, warnings, tickets, and even a few commendations (for some very special acts). 
  Here are some samples of recent violations: 

¶ Encouraging moves on the dance floor that are so far out that  there are no words to describe them. This person was asked 
to leave by 10:00 a.m. on Saturday. 

¶ Hovering over the box of chocolates at hospitality and BREATHING on themña definite no-no. 

¶ Performing a dance that was way TOO good for the Camp Show. Do you want us all to look bad? The lead was asked to 
òbring it down a notchó but the follower was commended for her beauty and grace. 

¶ Disturbing the peace by sneezing very loudly in sleeping quarters before 8:00 a.m. 

¶ Escaping the premises via ambulance due to a health crisis (a flimsy excuse). 

¶ Allegedly falling asleep during AMUUSE BINGO. 

¶ Enticing women with sexy butt moves during òStrokin'ó. 

¶ When a new camper hugged the woman next to him, he was given a warning and told this is not allowed. He must hug 
ALL women in the immediate area. 

¶ A few women were banned from the dance floor because they looked way too young and cute. 

¶ One camper was given a summons to appear before the Dance Police and prove that he/she could actually do the hand 
movements for  òYMCAó in time to the music. 

   Tickets are often written at 1:00 a.m. and the DP never let the facts get in the way of a good story, so please, do not take 
them too seriously. It's all in fun. Don't worryñthe Dance Police will not be around forever. Just when you think you can't 
stand to get one more ticket/citation/commendation, they might disappear, going the way of the Finster Sisters. 
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nities with Raoul.  Why not 
send Raoul a note, a card, a 
few bucks.  Let him know 
you are still his friend.  His 
birthday is Nov 3.                                     

Raoul Iacono 
11410 Harlem 
Worth, IL 60482 
708-361-4111 



My mother was arrested in Mexico after my father died there. To this day, my favorite pepper is the Jalepeno. I am related to 
both Clark Gable and Humphrey Bogart. I have four brothers and have held all three birth orders, oldest, middle and youngest. 
(Donõt ask me how.) My brother recently visited my house for the first time in over 30 years. My first dogõs name was Freckles. 
And my first acting role was as a Christmas tree. I attended 6th and 7th grades at the International School in Bangkok, went to 
Fordson High School, and took 27 years to graduate from college. I was on the womenõs fencing team. My high school was fea-
tured in òBeverly Hills Cop.ó I met my partner on stage. I just attended by 55th high school reunion, and recently had all of my 
four kids and five grandkids together I am a U.S. Army veteran who served in Vietnam. I lived in New York City for five years, 
and in Alphabet City in Manhattan. If I could live anywhere, Iõd live in Paris. 
 
I was stopped by the National Guard at gunpoint while driving home from my honeyõs house. I taught English in Hanoi, have 
camped in the desert with 50,000 friends, and crossed a lake by standing on a badger. I rode a camel. Iõve piloted a jetliner and 
landed without fatalities, danced the tango in Buenos Aires, and saw the sun rise on Mt Everest. I  sang a song for Earth, Wind 
and Fire. In the 1970s, I was a member of a Pentecostal group which spoke in tongues.  I have jumped out of an airplane at 
30,000 feet, worked stage crew for the Super Bowl, and walked naked into an indoor swimming pool. This winter I learned 
how to rotate and birth a breached lamb. My favorite movie is òPaint Your Wagon,ó  
 
The U.S. passport agency advised me against going to China in 1989, But I have traveled to Greece, Russia, England, France, 
Spain, Italy, Portugal, Norway and Monaco.  I have visited Taiwan and Cambodia, and traveled to Thailand three times. Recent-
ly I skippered a 43-foot sailboat in the British Virgin Islands.  Iõve camped in the Rocky Mountains, was snowed in at Yellow-
stone Park. 
 
I was honored with the 1971 Betty Crocker Homemaker of Tomorrow Award. Barack Obama and I were co-workers when he 
was in his last year at Harvard. I have worked with one-pound babies and was once employed as a lifeguard. I have gone to 25 
conferences all over the world. I have five Special Olympic dance medals from helping and dancing with Special Olympics young 
adults. I love Good ôN Plenty licorice candy. 
 
I remember riding in my grandfatherõs Model A. But my first car was a VW bug. Iõve owned a 1965 Mercury Marauder, a black 
Triumph convertible, and a 1963 Porsche. A teenage driver gave me the finger, and I chased him home and told his mom on 
him. I have ridden my motorcycle thousands of miles a year for 47 years for everyday transportation. My bicycle has a 1991 li-
cense sticker on it.  
 
Iõm an avid tennis player and Sudoku fan, and am interested in Roman history. I teach meditation, bake pear pie and read Morn-
ingstar articles for fun. This is my 25th summer raising Monarch butterflies.  I love to read and the ocean. I hate messes. I have a 
namesake, and I am always working with one rescued dog. I wake up at the crack of noon each day. 
 
My favorite foods are peanut butter, the potato, Mexican, Indian, and Chicago style deep-dish pizza. I hate celery, yogurt and 
shark fin soup. Garbage pizza is a good meal. I am a chocoholic with no plans to recover. I have never drunk a milkshake. 
 
19 years ago, my doctor told me I was 92.  I still have my tonsils. I take a relatively unknown vitamin called K2.I have had heart 
surgery. The only thing Iõm allergic to is sulfa drugs. 
 
My favorite early 70s group is Chicago. I donated something to the church garage sale and bought it back and keep a box of Shel-
don Beckõs tissues in my car. I never turn on my cell phone except for emergencies. My friends tell me Iõm like Sheldon in the 
Big Bang Theory. 
 
I used to be taller. 
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Life Storyé Adapted from the lives and times of AMUUSE camp 

August 2014 at Kettunen  ōȅ tŀǘ {ŎƘƴŜƛŘŜǊ 



Every year, campers fill out survey and evaluation telling 
us what Morning Groups or activities they would like to 
have. After compiling the list for both camps, I have a list 
of Morning Groups for which we need leaders. If you feel 
you would be willing to step up to one of these positions, 
please email gwencody@hotmail.com so I can give your 
name to the directors the Board will select at the meeting 
Nov. 2-3. 
 
Massage 
Yoga 
Tai Chi / Qi Gong 
Transition to retirement and issues like social security, 
 housing, and end of life issues 
Art 
Pot pourri 
Indoor games 
Outdoor games  
Learning to use programs on computer as well as how to 
 use ipod and tablets 
Book Discussion 
 

This is not a complete list of all 
the groups that were men-
tioned, but those which more 
than one person requested and/
or did not already have a person 
who could lead the group. 
Sometimes the suggestions are 
somewhat vague, like book 
discussion and it is hard to 
know if what was wanted was 
òChoose Yourselfó that was 
done by John Faitel and Jill 
Lange, or whether those inter-
ested wanted another group of 
that type.  
 
Other staff jobs that will need 
filling are Director, Memory 
Book creatorð taking pictures 
for and putting together a book 
and having it printed and send-
ing it out- Special Activities 
Coordinatorð works with the 

Y OU  HAVE  SPOKEN -HELP WANTED  

OTHER  SUGGESTIONS ...COMMENTS  W ANTED  

   In our surveys at the end of camp, several people commented on the start time of 
the Morning Groups and breakfast. Way back when the times for Morning Groups 
was set at 8:45-11:15. It is followed by a very necessary staff meeting at 11:20 
which often runs into lunch. At that meeting issues are discussed for better running 
of the camp and preparations are made for the upcoming events. The Morning 
Group Leaders also have a meeting where they can discuss the progress of their 
groups.  

  AMUUSE has always maintained that Morning Groups are the most important 
ingredient of our week, that one activity which really displays our central values: 

such as acceptance, concern for others, expressing oneself in a safe atmosphere, bonding with a group, etc. Because of this, we 
have made sure that there is plenty of time devoted to that activity and insisted that being in a Morning Group is the ONE activ-
ity that everyone must participate in. Several people over the years have asked to have the Morning Groups begin later than 
8:45. The reasons for this have varied : need to brush teeth, need to not be rushed at meals, desire to sleep later, desire to lin-
ger at tables over coffee and conversation. So, we have a balancing act here. We need to makes sure that the Morning Group 
Leaders get the time they need for the group to meet its goals, the Staff gets its time and the campers get their time. Oh Yes, 
and the kitchen staff also has deadlines of when they need to have their work done. (The normal breakfast time at Kettunen is 
actually 7:30!) It has been my personal approach to allow the Camp Director to make the decision for his/her camp with the 
MG leaders and  camp staff. I personally believe that the camp director should have some autonomy on how he/she runs the 
camp. However this, like all decisions of AMUUSE, is up to your Board. If you feel strongly one way or the other on the issue 
of breakfast and start of Morning Group time, contact your camp rep so he/she can bring it to the Board meeting for a vote. 
Board members are listed on the next page in this newsletter. (Continued on page 6) 
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camp director to do things 
like opening activity, games 
and any decoration for cos-
tume party, plan/assist in any 
other special activity that the 
director wants. You may 
even act as afternoon coordi-
nator if director wishes you 
to.  
 
Since AMUUSE is an all vol-
unteer organization, we can 
always use help, whether it is 
for a small or a large task 
taking several hours one day 
or a larger commitment. 
Please consider your talents 
and expertise and let Gwen 
know how you can assist in 
keeping weeklong vacations, 
weekends, the newsletter and 
the organization vibrant! 



 

 Another issue the Board needs to discuss is whether or not to have an AU-
GUST CAMP in 2016. We decided to have the camp again in 2015 because 
of the overwhelming support for it at the Camp meeting in July. We had 
good attendance in August, so it seems that was a good decision. The prob-
lem is that we are unable to find a camp with openings before that week (the 
one preceding Labor Day) and we have had people who wish we had an ear-
lier week. Keeping a second camp will depend on attendance and support. If 
you feel strongly on this issue, please get involved by calling or emailing 
your camp rep. with your opinions. Thanks. 
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P.O. Box 29369 

Indianapolis, IN 46229-0369 
(847) 816-3356 

ssamuuse@aol.com 
 
 

AMUUSE Board 2014 

President- Gwen Valore (13-15) 

295 N. Franklin St.  
Delaware, OH 43013 
740-363-4630 gwencody@hotmail.com 
Treasurer- Susan Stewart (06-09)
(09-12)(12-14) 
10423 Lawnhaven Cr. 
Indianapolis, IN 46229-2126 
317-891-2684 susiegene@juno.com 
Central Registrar- Sharon Spencer 
(13-15) 
336 Birchwood Ct. 
Vernon Hills, IL 60061 
847-816-3356 ssamuuse@aol.com 
Recording Secretary- Kathe 
Merritt (12-14) 
5758 Firethorne 
Toledo, OH 43615 
419-866-2012 Kathesue@att.net 
Communications Secretary- Jeff 
Medsker (12-14) 
150 Walters Ave. 
Merrillville, IN 46410 
219-649-1871  jdmedsker@yahoo.com 
Camp Reps 

Barb Kuntz July (12-14) 
6521 High Point Run 
Ft. Wayne, IN 46825 
260-403-2059  campkuntz@gmail.com 
Ken Butch Aug. (13-15) 
2413 Muir Field Rd. 
Madison, WI 53719 
608-338-6599  KJButch@hotmail.com 
Rosie Beymer At Large (12-14) 
9505-1 La Grange Rd.  
Louisville, KY 40242 
502-327-6628   rosie.beymer@att.net 
Gary Doherty At Large (13-15) 
7421 Woodward Apt. 107 
Woodridge, IL 60517 
217-714-9804  waits9697@yahoo.com 

What went on 
at Kettunen this 
summer... 
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